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Unapproved Minutes of the
Irene City Council
Regular Meeting
October 9, 2023

The Irene City Council met on Monday October 9, 2023. Council president Davis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Council present: Matthew Davis, Steve Erickson, Jacob Kribell, and Jim Viergutz. Mayor Johnke joined via zoom. Also present: Casey Van Beek, Finance Officer.
 
Motion by Erickson second by Kribell to approve the September 11, 2023 regular meeting minutes. Motion carried. Following review of claims, motion by Viergutz second by Erickson to approve payment of claims. Motion carried.  INSERT CLAIMS

Craig Laurtizen, DGR Engineering was present to update Council on status of the water tower project and the lagoon project. 

Shannon Kymala, Clay County Deputy was present with September police report. Rick Bak, Maintenance Supervisor and  Melissa Parkinson, Bar Manager were both present with monthly departmental reports. Code Enforcement report was not received in time for the meeting. Mayor Johnke left the meeting at this time. 

Stephen Rogers, Irene First Responders was present to update Council on purchase of 2002 Ford F450 Ambulance and discussed various options for changes to emergency services. First responders will return to the council with any updates.  

The Health Pool of South Dakota submitted renewal packets for 2024 health insurance plan. Motion by Viergutz, second by Kribell to approve renewal of the current plan with The Health Pool of South Dakota. All voted in favor.

The Irene Community Development will be hosting the 2nd Annual Christmas in the Valley on December 2, 2023 with various community events planned. The board hopes all will come out to celebrate this event.

Council President Davis declared meeting ended at 8:34 p.m.

Signed: Matthew Davis, Council President 
Attest: 	Casey Van Beek, Finance Officer
